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Have Have Have Have A A A A Happy and Happy and Happy and Happy and Blessed New Year!Blessed New Year!Blessed New Year!Blessed New Year!    
 
To the people of God at Our Redeemer, 
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!!   I wish to extend greetings to all our family in 
Christ during this Christmas Season.  During this time of year, we tend to reminisce about the 
past and look forward to the future.  In the next few months, our congregation will be having 
some discussions about plans for the future while preserving the past. 

On January 29, there will be two important meetings.  At 1:00 PM, we will have our 
Voter’s Meeting and the Long Range Planning Committee will be presenting ideas and a vision 
for the short, medium, and long term ministry at Our Redeemer.  We are very excited about 
what we see happening in our church right now.  We are even more excited about where we 
see our church going.  And we are so thankful for all the faithful ministry of the Gospel which 
fills our past. 

The second meeting will be held at 3:00 PM at the Lutheran Church of St. John to offer 
information about the possible restructuring of the governance and tuition of St. James 
Lutheran School.  There has been a group of pastors and laymen from the three Quincy 
churches meeting for more than a year discussing how we can best continue the excellence of 
our school.   

The Lutherans in Quincy have a wonderful past, a wonderful history to reminisce.  We 
also have a wonderful and exciting future.  Take the time to come and participate in the future 
planning of our church and school.   
          

In Christ, 

          Pastor Eden 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
There are Christmas cards and 
letters from our missionaries in 
Turkey, from our new seminary 
student and from a former one on 
the table in the Narthex. 

 
 



 
Who’s Who at Our Redeemer-  

 
President 

 
Larry Foster 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Vice-President 

 
Bill Dicks 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Secretary 

 
Wanda Spohr 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Treasurer 

 
Donna Haire 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
Financial Secretary 

 
Janett Mueller 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Education Board 

 
Becky Lunt 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Lisa Howerton 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
Hannah Ott, S. S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Board of Elders 

 
Terry Morse 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
Jerry Lunt 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
???? 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sept. 2013 

 
 

 
Chris Knapp 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
Ryan Vaughn 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
Ray Miklius 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Evangelism Board 

 
Rosie Meyer 

 
Nov. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
Michelle Urbon 

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Property Board 

 
Steve Kaiser  

 
Oct. 2011 – Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Bill Humphrey 

 
Oct. 2010 –  Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Stewardship Board 

 
Eldon Schoch 

 
Oct. 2011 - Sep. 2013 

 
 

 
Jim Howerton 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Youth Ministry Board 

 
Heidi Schlipman 

 
Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012 

 
 

 
???? 

 
 

 
                                                                                                                                          Page 2 



Remembering In Our Prayers  
 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES: Mark and Kari 
Adams, Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff, Cindy Flesner, Rick    
Flesner, Michael Goodwin, John Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller, 
Jason Klauser, Jared Lunt, Dan Meyer, John Miller, Jeremy Myers, Amanda Schwartz, 
Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron Schmitt, Ryan Thruston, Marc Troxel, Kristen Vahle, and 
Patrick Weppler. 

 
REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Sean Burner, Chris 
Clevenger, Joann Durbin, Max Ellerbrock, Scott Garner, Joseph Hoebing, Roger Hyer, Kim Long, 
Michael Morgan, Nancy O’Neal, Nancy Ott, Cole Schullian, Kory Tournear, Janet Terwische, Jacob 
Weimer, Vicki Wemhoener and Julie Wessel. 
 
REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS : Norma Baird, Dolores Bruenger, Guye Dedert, Maxine 
Delven, Gloria Douglas, Barbara Ebel, Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Paul Hagemann, Ruth 
Holt, Merle Kuntemeier, Jesse Leenerts, Bob McGartland, Jacqueline Mickens, Marilyn Newman, Sue 
Patton, Patricia Powers, Dora Rodefeld, LaVora Scoggan, Ike Shaffer, Lucille Stuffing, Thea Sueltman, 
Ida Utterback, Robert Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen 
 
 

 Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers 
Our Family in Turkey, 
Apple of His Eye Mission Society,  
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia,  
The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K.,  
The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany,  
Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa,  
Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea,  
Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children in Papua New Guinea,  
Mrs. Julie Lutz in Papua New Guinea. 
 

 
                  

Our Seminary Students               
Concordia Seminary, Saint Louis, MO: 

 
Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne, IN: 

Joel Brassfield, 143 Grafton Court, Kohler, WI 53044  
 

 

                            Our Mission 
To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by … 

CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 
ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
BEARING one another’s burden’s as family 
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   News & Notes  

 
Drawer Cart by the Office Steps  
    Top Drawer: For Campbell's labels & General 
Mills box tops for education, HyVee UPCs, 
County Market brand UPCs, & Tyson A+ 
lablels. They benefit the St. James school li-
brary. They can’t use the Betty Crocker or the 
Kool-Aid points though. Thanks!    
     2nd Drawer: For any type used greeting card 
fronts. Good Samaritan home uses them to 
make things.  

3rd Drawer: For cancelled stamps for mis-
sions. They must be complete stamps.  
 
GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS 
group) Be sure to check out the wide variety of 
assorted greeting cards. Each card is only 50 
cents. 
 
St. James Lutheran School Cookbooks  
for sale! These are hard-cover, 3 ring bound 
cookbooks listing hundreds of recipes 
submitted by LCMS churches and school 
families. The cost is $20 per cookbook. They 
make great presents!!  Checks should be made 
out to St. James Lutheran School PTL.  
                                                
January offerings  from Sunday School are 
going to the ORLC Knitters 
 
Concordia Food Bank Because more dorm 
students now have a kitchen area where they 
can cook their own meals, there is an increase 
in demand at the food bank for food & 
merchandise coupons.  If anyone is interested 
in mailing coupons to the food Bank, the 
address is: Concordia Food Bank, 801 
Seminary Place, St. Louis, MO 63105.   
 
Thrivent Associate Membership:   
Information on how to become a member, so 
you can volunteer to help the community by 
being a part of this fraternal benefit society 
without owning a Thrivent Product, is on the 
east Vestibule table. The information folder also 
includes an application if you are interested. 
 
Sunday School Snacks :  Donations of 
snack items for the children are always 
welcome!  Snack Cereal, cookies, breakfast 
bars, etc. are welcome treats. Thanks!  

The Rada Cutlery is an 
ongoing fundraiser. 
Once we have enough 
orders that total around 
$60 to $70, we will place  
an order.  

Rada has a variety of products: cutlery, 
stoneware, soy wax candles, and quick mixes.  

 
Catalogs are available.  Feel free to take 
one.  Sales to benefit Lutheran education! 

 
Thank you to all of you who have placed orders.  

We hope you are enjoying your items, and 
appreciate your support! 

           
Luther Sites Trip : District President 
Bueltmann and Dave Rohe are planning 
another trip to the Luther sites in and around 
Wittenberg Germany.  We plan to leave the U S 
on May 3, 2012 and arrive back on May 12, 
2012.  As in the past, our trips are all inclusive 
including air fare, hotels, two meals per day, 
most entries and gratuities.  We will visit sites 
such as Luther's birth and death houses, the 
site of his grave in the Castle Church, the 
Kidnap site, Wartburg Castle, and many more.  
We will travel while in Germany in a modern 
motor coach, which is also included in the cost 
of the trip.  Our plan is to keep the cost to 
around $2300 and $2400.  If you are interested 
(No commitments yet), please contact Dave 
Rohe at 217-793-1802 or drohe@cidlcms.org 
and request an application.                 
 
SAVE THOSE LABELS!!!  – HyVee upcs, 
General Mills box tops, Campbell labels and 
Tyson A+ Project labels are turned in to help 
fund the St. James School Library.        Page 4 

We will have the Rada Cutlery table 
staffed the FIRST SUNDAY of the 

MONTH  
between services. 

 
If you have any questions about the 

product, please stop by! 
We will have a limited number of items on 

hand, and will always take orders! 
 



Thank you to everyone  who 
helped me make bail for MDA.  
Though I didn’t reach that $1000 
goal, I did get over $100 to add 
to a very good cause. Evelyn 

 
Please save your McDonald's receipts! 
McDONALD'S NEIGHBORS PROGRAM offers 
products for schools. If you make purchases at 
McDonald’s, simply save your receipts. They 
will be redeemed for school merchandise. 
McDonald’s Neighbors Program receipts are 
valid from the following McDonalds: Illinois: 
Quincy, Pittsfield, Beardstown & Mount Sterling; 
Iowa: Keokuk, Fairfield; Missouri: Hannibal, 
Bowling Green, Kirksville & Macon. You may 
leave your receipts in the 3-drawer cart by the 
church office (same drawer as the HyVee 
UPC's and Campbell labels). Thanks  

 

Beta Sigma Psi Scholarship:  This $1,000. 
Alumni sponsored scholarship will be awarded 
to a confirmed Lutheran freshman male 
beginning his college studies at the University 
of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign campus, in the 
fall of 2012. 
Deadline for applying is Jan. 31, 2012.  You do 
not have to be a member of the fraternity to 
receive this scholarship.  There are other 
scholarships available for members who are in 
the upper classes.  There are also scholarships 
available for other colleges where this fraternity 
exists.  Check on-line at www.betasigmapsi.org  
Thrivent Choice Dollars has deposited over 
$4,500 in ORLC’s account so far.   We’ve had 
74 of our 152 members take action to direct 
their Choice dollars to our church.  If you have 
not called or gone on line to check on your 
choice dollars, please pick up an instruction 
card on the west Narthex table.  Hopefully we 
can double the amount for next year.  Thanks to 
all who have already taken action and gotten us 
the $4,500. 
 
Important  Meeting  – St. James School 
Association presentation is Sunday, Jan 29, 
3:00 p.m . at St. Johns.  This is a very important 
meeting discussing the 3 churches helping to 
cover the 47K shortfall which St. James 
currently absorbs to run the school.  This 
meeting is very important to our students, our 
church’s budget, and our support of the school.  
Please plan to attend! 

OAFC Events:  Join us for fun, fellowship, to 
help make the Central Illinois Area grow and to 
spread the Good News of Jesus.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Jamie  
Louderback at 217-430-4760.  
 
“In the Woods…In the Word”-  Men's 
Woodcutting Retreat @ Camp CILCA, Feb. 24-
26, 2012. No experience necessary.  Cost is 
$25.00, to cover materials.  To register or ask 
questions email camp@cilca.org 
 
Orphan Grain Train  has initiated a new 
program called Project Feed 500.  A donation of 
$15.00 will feed 500 children.  Their goal is to 
feed 4 million by September 2012.  Mail 
contributions to Orphan Grain Train, P.O. Box 
1466, Norfolk, NE 68702-1466.    
Concordia Publishers are offering books 
Essential to the Lutheran Library at a reduced 
rate. (See the flyer in your bulletins this week.)  
If you are interested in purchasing the set or 
any of the individual books, there is an order 
sheet on the table with the 2012 Envelopes 
 
Hansen- Spear 2012 Religious Calendars  
are on the table in the Narthex and a few other 
calendars that people have extra. Help 
yourself!! 
 
Thrivent Choice Dollars has deposited over 
$4,500 in ORLC’s account so far.   We’ve had 
74 of our 152 members take action to direct 
their Choice dollars to our church.  If you have 
not called or gone on line to check on your 
choice dollars, please pick up an instruction 
card on the west Narthex table.  Hopefully we 
can double the amount for next year.  Thanks to 
all who have already taken action and gotten us 
the $4,500.    
 
Are you missing a pan,  dish or just a plastic 
lid?  A collection of items have been left in the 
kitchen from various church activities.  Please 
check the kitchen counter for your lost item. 
 
Taste of the Seminary: January 14-16. 
5 p.m., Fri. - 12:30 p.m., Mon. for High School 
men who are considering God’s call to the 
ministry. You will spend time & go to class with 
a sem. student to get a feel for seminary life. 
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Lutheran Marriage Encounter: Put the fun 
& caring back in your relationship.  Feb. 17-19th 
here in Quincy.  Registration deadline is Jan. 
17th.  Cost is $45 to register and a free will 
offering at the event. Go to 
www.godlovesmarriage.org or call 309-682-
7273 for more information. 

 
Volunteer Teacher  of the Year  nominations 
are being taken by the CID now until March 12, 
2012. Guidelines and forms are in the church 
office.  Previous nominees may be entered 
again.   

Montana Adventure  
July 16-26 2012 

Lots of activities including climbing, camping 
excellent food, a servant event and good 
fellowship!  Details: 

• You must have completed 5th grade 
• Cost: $650 age 15 and under;  $850 age  

16 and older 
• Reserve your spot with a deposit: $100 

for youth, $300 for adults 
• Make checks payable to ORLC Youth 
• Contact Pastor Eden with any questions 

at 223-1769 or 224-3929 

 

 

 

Guest Speaker  Pastor Bender’s son, Doug, a 
2nd year student at the seminary, will be our 
guest preacher for the New Year’s Eve and Day 
services.  There will be no communion in those 
services. 

Food Bank – Our Church still offers food to 
our families who need a helping hand. If you 
know of someone who needs some help, 
contact the church office @ 223-1769. 
 
Concordia  is pleased to announce two 
Visitation Events for college students thinking 
about becoming pastors & Deaconesses.  
There is no registration fee.  You can receive 
housing in the dorms and at the end of the day 
a dinner will be provided.  For registration forms 
and a detailed schedule see the secretary. Pick 
from Jan. 6, 2012 or March 16, 2012.   
 
Confirmation Retreat @ Camp CILCA,  
Jan. 20-21  
 
Domestic Abuse Re-lief is asking 
desperately for volunteer help.  This new non-
profit organization works much like Habitat for 
Humanity except they rehab old homes and 
provide them to victims of domestic abuse and 
their children. They are presently working on 
505 Sycamore and 614 Elm.  Call 217-653-
4989 for more information. 
 
 
 
 

         

 
December Treasurer’s Report 

 
PROFIT & LOSS 
                November 11      Budget       Jan –  November 11     YTD Budget 
Total 
Income        24.253.69          23,683.52           305,907.09         260,518.72 
Total 

 
Expense      30,651.28           27,575.72          303,648.36          303,333.04 
Net 
Income         -6,397.59          -3,892.20               2,258.73           -42,814.32 
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 Evening Ladies Aid 

 
As each year draws to a close, we often reflect on what we’ve done or 
accomplished throughout the year and remember those who have 
helped to make it all a little easier. Organizations will honor those 
outstanding individuals who have so generously given of their time, 
money or other resources.  
 
So at this time, on behalf of the happy recipients of our mission 
projects – Lutheran World Relief Gifts, Quanada, Lutheran World 
Relief Japan, VBS, Wittenberg Campus Ministries, Camp Callahan, 
Ongoing Ambassadors for Christ, Concordia Food Bank and two 

Lutheran churches affected by tornadoes this year, the LWML would like to say a big ‘Thank You’ to 
you, the congregation of Our Redeemer, for the part you have played to help make this past year 
absolutely wonderful!   
 
For unfinished business …all was tabled to the January 5th meeting. 
  
New business discussed …saved for January’s business meeting. 
 
Renee and Michele hosted the Christmas party this year, which included a wonderful meal provided by 
all those attending. Seating was arranged by the number you drew to provide the true meaning of 
fellowship…sitting with a new friend and enjoying the time 
learning about them! 
 
The ‘White Elephant’ gift exchange was once again a big hit. 
Some people are so creative! A collection was also taken up for 
our seminary student. 
 
Lastly, winter Quarterlies were handed out to those in attendance. The remainder of them will be 
distributed at the Jan. 5th meeting. Fellow LWML members, we’re looking to get the year off to a great 
start, so don’t miss it starting at 6:30pm.  
 
Any of you ladies who are maybe thinking you might like to be a part of our group; we hope to see you 
at a meeting soon to check us out!  Our group is so blessed with the many gifts, talents and resources 
of all the ladies and we welcome you to join us in “serving the Lord with gladness”! 
 
If you would like more information about our Evening Ladies Aid Society, please contact any LWML 
member, Michele Clevenger at 217-224-7881 or m.l.clevenger@comcast.net  or check out the LWML 
on the World Wide Web at www.lwmlcid.org or www.lwml.org.   
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January Puzzle Page Answer:  page 12 - “Live peaceably with all.”   Rom. 12:18  



   
January  Birthdays 

 

 
1   Jake Killday  
1   Wade Pellman  
2   Barbara Glasscock 
3   Judith Burner  
3   Blake Feinstein  
3   Michele Urbon  
5   David Dyer Jr.  
6   Phyllis Ashby  
6   Linda Knowles  
7   Ruth Hall   
7   David Showman II  
7   Lucille Wiskirchen 
8   Madison Goertz 
8   David Showman     
9   Ruby McGartland  
10   Cliff Hemmann                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
10   Dora Rodefeld  
11   Christine Clevenger 
11   Gary O’Dell  
12   Brian Burner  
12   Keelan Crawford  

13   Kelly Hufendick  
13   Hannah Mixer  
13   Grace Vaughn  
14   Norma Begeman  
14   Donna Haire  
14   Melanie Zehnle  
15   Brett Baird  
16   Larry Ehmen  
16   Thomas Hurley  
17   Ruth Holt   
17   Lucas McElfresh     
18   Sky Fischer  
19   John Dillinger  
20   Kyle Frink  
21   Eldora Bowles  
21   Merle Kuntemeier 
22   Jeremy Gruen  
22   Adam Miklius  
22   Peter Miklius  
22   Marilyn Newman 
22   Travis Wolfmeyer 

23   Roger Hyer  
23   Kristopher Kutcher 
24   Kathryn Hyer  
25   Steven Kaiser  
26   Donald Fink  
26   Cameron McDowell 
27   Christina Kaltenbach 
27   Dorathea Sueltman 
27   Keith Urbon  
28   Angela Clevenger 
28   Phillip Weisheit  
29   Krista Dicks  
29   Brooke Gooding  
29   Dorothy Lavery  
29   Lauren Mueller  
30   Nora Schnack  
30   Mary Voepel  
31   Matthew Frohn  
31   Joshua Jefferson  
31   Jennifer Weiss 
 

  
January Anniversaries 

 
3   Gary & Kathryn Hyer 
3   Dustin & Ann Nickelson 
8   Anthony & Susan Bowles 

 
15   Frank & Debbie Baird 
21   David & Glenna Nicholson   

 
January Baptisms 

 
  1   Alexander Miklius 
  2   Carrie Fischer 
  2   Hayley Ott 
  3   Donna Johnson 
  3   Jaela Vaughn 
  3   Emily Weppler 
  4   Alexis Hibbert 
  4   Clayton Hibbert 
  7   Heather Feinstein 
  8   Olive Cook 
  8   Elizabeth Fodor 
  8   Olivia Hoebing 
10   Rita Boerema 
10   Steven Voepel 
10   James Wyatt 
11   Kelle Baird 
 
 

11   Charla Weisenburger 
12   Mayce Bent 
16   Sean Burner 
16   Suzanne Troxel 
16   Colleen Westberg 
17   Lori Klauser 
17   Kristen Vahle 
17   Adrian Zehnle 
19   Frank Hanawalt Jr. 
20   Shirley Foster 
20   Ryan Schnack 
21   Carolyn Bruemmer 
22   David Ott 
24   Andrew Allen 
24   Robert Frink 
25   Paul Weisheit 
 
 

26   Verna Harker 
26   Anne Schanbacher 
26   Brandon Voepel 
27   Carolyn Cramlett 
27   Dorothea Drescher 
27   Anthony Myers 
28   Barbara Ellerbrock 
28   Robert Jording 
28   Heidi Schlipman 
29   Bethany Foster 
29   Shelia McElfresh 
30   Audrey Church 
30   Charles Church 
30   Donna Church 
30   John Church 
30   Maxine Delven 
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Assignments for January 2012 
Communion Assistants: 

Sun., January 1 at 8:00 a.m. No Communion  
 
Sun., January 1 at 10:15 a.m. No Communion 

 
 

 
Sat., January 7 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Bill Humphrey 

 
 

 
Sun., January 8 at 8:00 a.m. 

 
Clint Gooding 

 
Larry Foster 

 
Sun., January 8 at 10:15 a.m. Ryan Vaughn 

 
Terry Morse 

 
Sat., January 14 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
Bill Humphrey 

 
 

 
Sun., January 15 at 8:00 a.m. 

 
Gary Hyer 

 
Bob Jording 

 
Sun., January 15 at 10:15 a.m. Chet Vahle  Jeff Wolfmeyer 
 
Sat., January 21 at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Bill Humphrey  
 
Sun., January 22 at 8:00 a.m. Larry Ehmen Jerry Lunt 
 
Sun., January 22 at 10:15 a.m. Stan Wolfmeyer  Bruce Burner 
 
Sat., January 28 at 9:00 a.m. Bill Humphrey  
 
Sun., January 29 at 8:00 a.m. Bill Dicks  Brad Ehmen 
 
Sun., January 29 at 10:15 a.m. Steve Schoch ???? 
 
 
 Ushers:                       

 
  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. Chris Knapp 
 
Sunday at 8:00 a.m. Larry & Monica Foster, Jerry & Becky Lunt 

Sunday at 10:15 a.m. Jim Callahan, Steve Kaiser, Dick Reichert and Bill Schlegl 

 
 Parish Nurse: Donna Troxel   
        
 Registration Slips: Linda Go 
  
 Altar Care: Sherry Yelton, Sharon Vaughn, Donna Schoch, Missy Ebel 
 
 Counters: Mary Lazzeri & Shirley Dieringer 
   
 Driver: Roger Hyer     
 
 
If you wish to help in one of these areas, please contact the church office at 223-1769 or by email:              
Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org or one of the following people:  
          
Greeters: Early Service – Sandy Callahan   Ushers: Early - Jerry Lunt 
      Late Service -- Ruth Hall         Late – Terry Morse 
Communion Assistants -- Ryan Vaughn          Saturdays – Chris Knapp 
Altar Care – Ryan Vaughn       Special Services – Ray Miklius                                                                                                  
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Pastoral Report  

(November 1- November 30, 2011) 
 
 

Official Acts 
                                     
      Baptisms:  

Caleb Michael Buss             11/6/11 
 

      Funerals:  
  Ann Viar                             11/14/11 
 
      Confirmations 
 
 Weddings: 
                    
Membership Changes   
 Gains [+1B, +0C]                                                                                                                                                                               

 Baptisms [+1B + 0C]  
 Caleb Michael Buss            11/6/11 

 
  Confirmations [+0B, +0C] 
        
  Transfers In [+0B, +0C]                 
    

Affirmation of Faith [+0B, +0C]      
  

 Losses [-2B, -2C] 
  Deaths [-1B, -1C]            
  Ann Viar                    11/14/11 
 
 Transfers Out [-1B, -1C] 

Chris Schwartz                 11/14/11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
Statistical Adjustment [+/-0B, +/-0C ] 
 
Membership 

 
Jan. 1, 2011 

 
Gains 

 
Losses 

 
November 30, 2011 

 
   Baptized 

 
595 

 
+13 

 
-19 

 
589 

 
   Confirmed 

 
460 

 
+12 

 
-17 

 
455 
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PUZZLE PAGE 
 

THE BEST WAY 
by 

William Schlegl 
 
 What is the best way for Christians to be hospitable to all others?  Fill in the 
correct letters on the right and read what it says from top to bottom.  Do you do 
this? _____ 
 

 
 What letter is in this word  But not in this word 
 
  T E L L    L E T   _____ 
  S A I D    S A D   _____ 
  S E V E N    S E E N  _____ 
  F A T E    F A T   _____ 
 
  P O T     T O   _____ 
  C O D E    C O D  _____ 
  R E A D    R E D  _____ 
  C R A T E    R A T E  _____ 
  H A T E    H A T  _____ 
  T U B A    B U T   _____ 
  R O B E    O R E  _____ 
  L A S T    S A T   _____ 
  P R A Y    R A P   _____ 
 
  T W O    T O   _____ 
  B I T E    B E T   _____ 
  T E N T    N E T   _____ 
  H O G    G O   _____ 
 
  N A M E    M E N  _____ 
  L A T E    E A T   _____ 
  R E A L    E A R  _____ 
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